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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

LOS SANTOS, SA, 4/08/24 – On April 8th 2024, Officers from the Major Crimes Division, Los Santos

Police Department, and Blaine County Sheriff’s Office responded to a call up at the abandoned Motel

in Sandy Shores.

Once Officers arrived and started to search the area, Officers quickly became aware of a hazardous

contamination scene, that was located in one of the second floor rooms of the Sandy Shores

abandoned Motel on Algonquin Boulevard. Officers quickly secured the scene and hazmat officers

responded to deal with this matter.

Upon processing and clearing the room, It was advised that the room would remain unsafe and could

pose risk to life if left unsecure for the next few days while the room vents. Upon this advice Law

Enforcement placed police tape around the building and very clear warnings on the building itself and

outside the room for the general public to avoid entering.

Law Enforcement also notified the public via a Police Service Announcement:

“This is an advisory to stay clear of the abandoned motel in Sandy Shoes due to a hazardous

contamination. Any individuals found on the premises are asked to see medical treatment ASAP.

trespassers will be dealt with accordingly.”

It is externally important that the general public avoid this area for the next few days and if they

choose to disregard this warning and continue onto the premises to seek immediate medical

treatment for their health.


